February 11, 2019 RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by Mayor Scott Jerew, February 11, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Jerew called for attendance, Council members present: George Showalter, Jack Moore, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-Shea and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and other residents were present.

George Showalter moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 01/28/2019. The minutes were approved unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

Jack Moore moved and George Showatler seconded a motion to approve the third reading Resolution 01012019 to approve the Participation Agreement for Franklin Street Enhancements. The motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Jack Moore seconded a motion to suspend the rules due to time constraints for Resolution 02012019 to participate in the CDBG grant program. The motion passed unanimoulsy.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot seconded a motion to approve Resolution 02012019 by emergency to participate in the CDBG Program. The motion passed unanimously.

Jack Moore moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to approve the first reading of Ordinance 02012019 to Establish and Describe the Boundaries of a Community Reinvestment Area. The motion passed unanimously.

The Mayor's report was presented to Council. Mayor Jerew stated that Access is looking at a grant for the Opera House. He also noted that North Union Schools and Union County Mental Health are looking at a project for Community Resilience at the old Middle School property. He also thanked the County Sheriff, Prosecutor, Drug Task Force, Marysville PD and Richwood PD for the recent serving of a warrant for drug activity.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.

It was noted that the Christmas tree is still on the ice at the lake.

Donald Ridgeway inquired about the loud noise ordinance. Chief Asher stated that it only pertains to radio volume of motor vehicles.

George Showatler moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the motion unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 7;40 PM.	
Mayor	Fiscal Officer